Minutes July 12, 2021
The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following members
present:  Mayor Edwin Blount, Commissioner Syble Spruill, Commissioner Ronald Ambrose,
Commissioner Brenda Logan and Commissioner Joel Harris.
Commissioner Ambrose provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the June meeting(s).
Commissioner Logan seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted. Commissioner Spruill moved
to accepted the proposed budget amendment presented by the clerk. Commissioner Ambrose seconded the

motion and it carried unanimously.

Unfinished Business:

-No unfinished business.
New Business:

-The clerk presented to the board the Tax Collector’s Report for fiscal year 2020-2021. The clerk also
presented to the board an order to collect of ad valorem taxes from Washington County Tax Department
for 2021-2022. Commissioner Ambrose moved to accept the order to collect of ad valorem taxes.
Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

-Commissioner Harris moved to approve the estimate for a Bettis Servo/Pot kit in the amount of $1,831.48
from Automatic Controls of Virginia. Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried
unanimously.

-Angela Jones appeared before the board with concerns of her brown water issue. The board assured her
that the problem was currently being looked into with our engineers and hopefully the issue will be fixed
soon.

-Joy Davenport appeared before the board with several ideas for the town, one being a mural painting on
one of the building downtown. The board informed her that she would have to discuss her ideas with the
planning board first and then the planning board would bring it before the town board.

-Commissioner Ambrose had a proposal from Ange & Sons to repair the roof at fire department and over
the meeting room. The proposal was for $1,685.00. The board agreed the repairs needs to be fixed as soon
as possible.

After no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.
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